	Distributed Education Coordination Council
	12/05/2011
Agenda
10:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

District Annex Conference room 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Approval by consensus
	

	Crafton Hills reports

	 
	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack reported that registration for spring 2012 is taking place. 
168 sections
28 disciplines

60 different faculty.

Jack reported that the substantive change report is almost complete. It does need to go back to the Board for approval and Jack is concerned that the timelines for submission to the board may not be met.  They need to push to get this through. 

	

	Distributed Education Reports 

	.Glen reported that the DE Administrator positions have been posted. He asked for suggestions on where to post the position: DE List serve, CIOSA, CCC registry?  Kay indicated that she will post it on a List serve for Professional Individuals.
Glen will be doing TechTalk today on Blackboard, he currently has two questions from the campuses


	

	Discussion Items 
· Campus Blackboard admins (Jack) 
· State Authorizations (Jack)

· Last Day of Attendance policies (Jack) 
· New Blackboard hosting (24/7- update on transition)  (Jack)
· Status of hiring Tre’s replacement  (Glen) 

· Comparison of Services (Glen)

	Glen to check and add Jack as a Blackboard Admin.

Jack participated in a DE List Serve webinar. In the webinar, it was discussed that if you are offering classes in a different state, you must request authorization in that state and be approved to offer education. Capella University does not allow students from these states to enroll in their classes because of this requirement.  This brings up the question of how many students, taking on-line courses, live in another state. Jack wondered if we can pull a report to show this.  He will provide a list of the States with this requirement, the contact and the cost to obtain the license. 

Jack reported that the state is starting to do audits at various colleges to determine the Last Day Off Attendance for students receiving Financial Aid.  College of the Canyons had such an audit and had fourteen days to provide the information.  The problem is, they will not accept logging into a CMS as proof of enrollment and attendance.  Discussion followed on making faculty aware of when students are actively participating in classes and how we can track this. 
Glen reported that we are in transition to the Blackboard hosting  and under the new hosting we really do have 24 hour support.

See above. 

Glen has been charged by the Chancellor to do a comparison of services available to traditional students versus On-Line Students and the quality of services offered to both. He will prepare a template and requests that the departments complete and return the information to him. 
	

	Next Meeting
	February 6, 2012
	


